Advisory Board Meeting Minutes
June 10", 2015 9:00 AM
GCCC Office-Maplewood Center

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9:06 AM by Shaun Hahn.

Roll Call-Present

K. Mitton-Hahn (Youth Serving Org-FRC), Megan Sheeran (Staff), S. Hahn (Youth Serving Org.-
FRC), Y. EI-Masry (Youth Serving Org.- FRC), K. McGuire (Youth Serving Org. - FRC), T. Taylor
(Youth Serving Org. - FRC), J. Ross-Music (Youth Serving Org. - FRC), Z. Riddle (Youth Serving
Org. - FRC), L. Shalhoub (Staff).

Review and Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by K. Mitton-Hahn, seconded by J. Ross-Music to approve the meeting
minutes of May 20" 2015. Carried unanimously.

Work Group Reports

Assessment/Evaluation — No Report.

Communication/Training — L. Shalhoub reported that the Transition to College Tip Sheet was e-
mail blasted to the parents of graduating seniors. L. Shalhoub also circulated copies of the
cable station slides for the month of June.

Community Outreach—M. Sheeran announced that we would be sending a Call to Action letter
to the Garden City business community along with a copy of our Call to Action Infographic. S.
Hahn and Z. Riddle suggested ways to engage the public by inviting them into the office more -
ex: serve coffee to dance parents.

Environmental Strategies—No Report.

Fundraising/ Sustainability—L. Shalhoub announced that we had received a quarterly donation
of $82.75 from the Kroger Rewards Program.

Parent-J. Ross-Music updated us on the Parent participation in the May meeting, they enjoyed
the information provided and were more open to sharing at the next Parent meeting..
Youth—Y. EI-Masry reported that the Rave Club Youth had divided up into stations to complete
the Tobacco Vendor Education mailer. K. McGuire announced that the FRC would be focusing
on Gender Stereotypes during their June Alcohol lesson.

5. Old Business
6. New Business
A. M. Sheeran discussed renaming the Youth Substance Abuse Prevention division of The Coalition

to something that captures our mission and also is easy to remember, the membership
brainstormed ideas and finally settled upon Thrive. Motion made by M. Sheeran, 2nd by J.
Ross-Music. Carried unanimously.

M. Sheeran and L. Shalhoub discussed the implementation of a quarterly display in the Thrive
office to cover Marijuana, Rx Drugs, Alcohol, and Tobacco on a rotating basis.

Z. Riddle suggested offering Community Service hours as a way to entice youth involvement. S.
Hahn suggested holding the Youth Thrive meetings at the school. K. Mitton-Hahn suggested
sending out a Calendar of Events with our Show You Care back to school tip sheets.

7. Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn by K. McGuire at 9:45 AM, seconded by Y. EI-Masry. Carried unanimously.

Submitted by L. Shalhoub



